
  

 

Church Office Information   School Office Information 
Darin Aden, Pastor    Rick Zimmermann, Principal 
Cell Phone: 920-277-0101   Cell Phone: 608-350-6646 
Email: daden@stjohnstjames.com  Email: rzimmermann@stjohnstjames.com  
                  
Church Office Phone: 920-754-4568      Church Office Hours: 7:30 am—12:30 pm, M.-F.                                                                                                                             
School Office Phone:  920-754-4432      School Office Hours: 7:30 am—3:00 pm M.-F. 

 
Website: stjohnstjames.com                                                                                                                             

Times of Worship:   Thursday—6:30 pm     Sunday —8:00 am & 10:15 am                                                              
Send Bulletin Information to cbubolz@stjohnstjames.com—Wednesday Deadline 

Thursday, October 8 & Sunday, October 11 

SERVING YOU TODAY—THURSDAY—6:30 pm Ushers— Jeff/ Jellane Schneider, Arlie Olp, Gary Bernhardt  ■ 

SUNDAY—8:00 am Ushers— Jim Matznick, Tom Sebo, Norman Pantzlaff, Gary Bernhardt ■ 10:15 am Ushers— 

Andy/Zac Bubolz, Ray Bubolz, Adam Bubolz, Bill Hillmann, Matt Hillmann, Nick Schrubbe ■ Church Cleaners—

Adam/Melissa Bubolz, Andy Bubolz, Nick/Amanda Schrubbe, Ray/Suzanne Bubolz ■ Flower Comm.— Judy Hoida 

& Charmaine Wagner ■ Communion Set-Up/Take-Down—Suzanne Bubolz & Amanda Schrubbe. 

SERVING YOU NEXT WEEK—THURSDAY—6:30 pm Ushers—Ken Mack, James Kiesow, McCoy Mack  ■ 

SUNDAY—8:00 am Ushers— Mel, Tim and Jamie Mangin, Gary Waack ■ 10:15 am Ushers— Terry/Karen 

Prochnow, Bob/Mary Busse, Fred Busse, Erwin Waack, Jon Waack, Randy/Sandy Waack, Dereck Waack, Todd  

Hickmann  ■ Church Cleaners— Adam/Melissa Bubolz, Andy Bubolz, Nick/Amanda Schrubbe, Ray/Suzanne      

Bubolz ■ Flower Committee— Judy Hoida & Charmaine Wagner. 

OCTOBER WORSHIP SERVICES—SJSJ Worship Services for the month of October will be held Thursday      

evenings at 6:30 pm & Sunday mornings at 8:00 am/10:15 am inside the sanctuary. We will continue to comply with 

the extended State of Wisconsin Emergency Order #1 which requires face coverings to be worn by anyone* inside the 

building. *Exemptions apply 

OCTOBER PASTOR APPRECIATION MONTH—It is Pastor Appreciation Month! It is time to let Pastor Aden 

know how much his ministry means to us as a congregation and separately as a friend. Maybe you would like to give a 

scrip/gift card from our local businesses. A greeting card or a thoughtful note would also be a great way to express 

your appreciation. Please don’t forget to lift up Pastor Aden in prayer on a regular basis. If you wish to give a card, 

gift etc. please place it in the “Church” in the West office. Thank you! 

ANNUAL MEETING REPORTS—If you have not received your report by email you can pick it up in the West 

Church Office at our Thursday/Sunday Worship Services. Extra hard copies are also available. 

OUR SYMPATHIES—Dianne Reinemann went into our Savior’s arms on Wednesday, September 30th. Our heartfelt 

condolences to  Dianne’s husband Edward(Ted) Reinemann, son and daughter-in-law, Paul (Sandy) Reinemann and 

grandchildren Nikki Kiesow, Kurt (Morgan) Kiesow and James (Shawna) Kiesow. Great grandchildren are Lydia,       

Maverick and Natalie Kiesow . Visitation will be held on Friday, October 16th—4:00 pm to 6:00 pm and on Saturday, 

October 17th—9:00 AM to 10:45 AM and the funeral service is at 11:00 am.  

ELDERS COMMITTEE—There will be no Elders Meeting in the month of October. Next meeting is scheduled for 

November 3rd at 7:00pm.  

CARE FOR COLLEGE KIDS—We are still planning on mailing a care package to our college students this fall.  If 

you donated last spring, we have saved your items, and we will include them with this mailing. If you would still like 

to donate, please drop items at the school office--our goal is to have these in the mail by October 26. If you are not 

sure if your college student is on our list, please email their contact information to Karla Aden at 

kaden@stjohnstjames.com. If you would like to send them a card or word of Christian encouragement--we will also 

include those in the mailing. Contact Karla if you have any questions. 

NEW COMMUNION CUPS—Due to the concern of COVID-19 and wanting to keep our Congregation as safe as 

possible we will only be offering the single serve fellowship cups for Communion Sundays at this time. 

mailto:kaden@stjohnstjames.com


Our Father’s Business 

Today   Preacher, Pastor Darin Aden  
    Organist—Charmaine Wagner  
Wednesday 10/14 Public School Confirmation Class at 3:30 pm 
Thursday 10/815 Thursday Worship at 6:30 pm  

OUR RESPONSE TO GOD’S LOVE—SEPTEMBER 28—OCTOBER 4 

■ Church Attendance: Thur. 6:30 pm—0, Sun. 8:00 am  Service—58 & 10:15 am Service—87, Total: 145                                                                                             

■ Regular Offerings—General Fund: $ 7,064.52*, Synod: $ 884.00*, MLHS: $ 330.00*, Total: $ 8,278.52*                                        

■ Special Offerings—Building Fund: $ 1,000.00*, (needed each week $2,312) *Totals include electronic giving. 

MISSION FESTIVAL DOOR OFFERING—$350.00 was the amount given for the door offering for last weeks 

Mission Festival. Thank you! 

SYMPATHIES—Ronald Sweetman of Sturgeon Bay went to his heavenly home on Sunday, October 4, 2020. Please 

lift Ronald’s sister-in-law, JoAnn Krahn up in prayer in her time of grief. Friends may call at St. Peter’s Lutheran 

Church on Friday, Oct. 9, 2020 from 9:00 am to 11:00 am.  A funeral service will be conducted at 11:00 am.  

SCRIP FORMS—There are some new changes to our scrip cards & forms. Salon 360 is removed and is no longer 

available, I-tunes is removed but is available by special order, and Meijer $25 cards are added to our inventory. The 

new forms will be an insert to this bulletin and there are extra forms available on the table in the West Church Office.  

BAPTISM—Eric and Kayla Kocourek will be baptizing their daughter, Jolene Marie Kocourek on Sunday, October 

11, 2020. Jolene’s sponsors are Brittany Sheahan and Kyle Kocourek. Congratulations and welcome baby Jolene to 

your new church family! 

SYMPATHIES—David Evenson went to meet Jesus on Sunday, September 27, 2020. David and Bonnie Evenson 

were past members of St. John-St. James. He is survived by his wife Bonnie and six children—Frederick (Emily) 

Evenson, Sarah Evenson, Ben (Erica) Evenson, Mark Evenson, Jeff (Kayla) Evenson, Keith (Ashley) Evenson, and 15 

grandchildren. Funeral services will be 12 p.m. on Friday, October 9, 2020 at Zion Lutheran Church, 6701 County 

Highway T, West Jackson Port/Egg Harbor.  Burial will follow for those who wish to attend at Zion Lutheran Church 

Cemetery. Relatives and friends may call at the Harrigan Parkside Funeral Home, 628 North Water Street, Manitowoc, 

on Thursday, October 8, from 4 pm to 8 pm  The visitation will continue on Friday at Zion Lutheran Church from 10 

am until the time of services at 12 pm If you wish to send a card or condolences please send to Mrs. Bonnie Evenson, 

2788 Lost Dolphin Rd., DePere, WI 541125. 

MISSION FESTIVAL LITERATURE—On the table in the back of church you will find some WELS Mission          

information. Please feel free to grab some of the wonderful information that WELS gives to knowledge ourselves 

about various missions, etc.  There is also a Mission Interest/Sign-up sheet if interesting in hosting a Mission Event. 

CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SUNDAYS—God bless our worship as we grow in faith together! Join us in     

worshipping our Savior with contemporized liturgy and modernized music offered on the 1st Thursday/Sunday of each 

month. Services scheduled for the remainder of this year are as follows:                                                                                                                                                                                     

   Thursdays @ 6:30 pm—October 29 and December 3 

   Sundays @ 8:00 am/10:15 am—November 1 and December 6  

   

Dear Pastor Aden, My Family and My Church Family, 

I would like to thank everyone for their prayers and for whatever they have done to get me thru this difficult time. Due 

to many unexpected health issues it has been very difficult to get thru this all. I left it for God’s hands and did a lot of 

praying. God is Good! 

Thank you all again for everything and please continue to pray. 

Kathie Kiekhaefer 


